SHOW TIME at Maidu Park! 

by Dave Steele

Forget the drive-in, let’s do a sit-in!  Get those kids out where they can enjoy the cool grass on a warm night, the smell of popcorn in fresh air, and folks unwinding at a wholesome show.  It’s free.

Cresthaven and Foothill Junction Neighborhood Associations have already shown their movies and had wonderful results.  Saturday, July 19, Maidu Neighborhood Association - of which you are a part if you are reading this newsletter - will be presenting “Ratatouille” for your enjoyment at Maidu Park near the basketball courts and batting cages.  You really don’t have the excuse of being too near-sighted to see it clearly and tall people in the front won’t be an issue . . . . . the screen is 30’ x 30’ with a very clear image.  Orbiting space stations will be able to see it.  All seats will seem like they’re close.  No squinting necessary.

Popcorn and drinks will be sold at the site.  Maidu Neighborhood Association has paid for this event, thanks to proceeds raised mainly through the garage sale.  Feel free to bring a picnic dinner if you prefer, and if you spill it in your lap, who will care?  You’ll be in the dark!  The show will begin just after sunset (8:30 ish?) so come and mingle and enjoy an evening movie in the park.  Grab your blankets or chairs. . . . . . . .see you there.

Upcoming shows are as follows as of press time:

August 22 - East Roseville Parkway.

September - To be announced.

For directions to the various movie locations, contact Jamie Carlson, Special Events Coordinator for Roseville, at 774-5274, or jcarlson@roseville.ca.us.

National Night Out - August 5, 2008 - Maidu Park

by Shannon Kane

It is my pleasure to be organizing the Maidu Neighborhood Association’s National Night Out (NNO) for the second year.  Last year we had 117 of our neighbors join us for dinner and great conversation.  The kids enjoyed some fun activities and went home with great prizes.  

This year we have a fun, Fab ‘50's theme with activities for the kids and yummy food.  We have invited Roseville Police Officers, our neighborhood Firemen and YOU, our great neighbors!  Please be sure to RSVP so that we have enough food.  We will gather at the picnic pavilion near the batting cages of Maidu Park.

Calling all classic car owners!  Do you own or know someone who owns a classic car?  Come show it off at the NNO on August 5.  Also, I am looking for a few assistants to help with the kid’s activities.  I need someone to help with face painting and someone to help with the relay races.  Please call or e-mail me at contact numbers below.

Please join us, your neighbors, for National Night Out and get to know your neighbors.  Let the Maidu Neighborhood Association treat you to dinner, enjoy good company, and let the kids have fun!  We look forward to seeing you all there on August 5 at 6:00 p.m.  REMEMBER TO RSVP BY JULY 31, 2008, to Shannon Kane at email: shannonkane@comcast.net or 916-532-6635.

W. Colonial Drive Development

by Scott Reid and Bill Hoey

Neighbors have noticed that the development that started along West Colonial Drive has come to a grinding halt.  If you visit the area, you will see three homes started, but stopped when the developer apparently ran out of money.

By June 25, all three had uninstalled roofing material stacked up on the roof.  Many windows were broken, and the exteriors are unfinished.  Moreover the grass remained uncut, unwatered, and apparently there are open trenches on the property.

According to the City Attorney’s Office, the developer is still responsible for finishing the roadway improvements as conditioned in the terms of the agreement with the City, and has until September, 2008 to complete.  If he is unable to complete, the City will pursue recovery of his performance bond to complete the work in full. In the interim, City Street Maintenance crews will monitor the roadway for pavement patching necessity.
However, the City is not the owner of the lots or partially-completed structures.  The lender has hired McMillin Development to oversee these properties.  

They have cut the weeds to meet fire code.  In addition, the Fire Department also had additional weeds removed by their contractor and the bank has already paid the bill, so any fire hazards (related to weeds) have been eliminated.  McMillin has also made sure:


The houses have been locked and secured. 


The broken windows have been replaced. 


The open trenches have been filled, the old foundation trenches/forms/stakes have been removed and hauled off and re-filled. 


The wood pallets and construction debris have been hauled off.  

The last remaining item is to install temporary fencing around the homes.  They will install this as soon as the modular trailer is removed.  Code enforcement will continue to work with the lender and development company to make sure the property conditions are up to code, as well as monitoring the building permits until they are closed and the City will continue to patrol the area.  Thanks to Public Works Director Rob Jensen and to Paul Camilleri for their rapid response to neighborhood concerns.

Hidden Creek Rezoning Faces Opposition
by Scott Reid

In March the D&S Development firm made a presentation to the Maidu Neighborhood Association at our monthly meeting on their proposal to rezone the number of units that can be developed on their parcel at the northeast corner of Rocky Ridge at South Cirby Way.  The rezoning request would raise the number of housing units on the site from 12 to 18.

Discussion among Maidu Neighbors has been mixed with some against the proposed changes and others either neutral or for the development.  As a result the Neighborhood Association has not taken a position to be formally for or against it.

At our June 24 meeting, members of the Meadow Oaks Neighborhood Association visited and made a presentation against the rezoning.  They said they recognize that the land can be developed, so they are not attempting to stop it outright.  They wish to limit the development to certain guidelines that, they feel, would make it more consistent with the existing housing around it.

They see a number of problems with the rezoning proposal.  Some of the issues they have identified include:

·
3 story buildings that would tower 43 feet above street level (grade plus building height).  The tallest nearby 2-story homes, on Condor Court, are 24 feet tall.

·
Not enough parking on the property for residents and their guests.  The design given offers 1-space garages with room to park in the driveway outside the garage door.  There are a few additional “guest” spaces.

·
The distance from the street to the sound wall is 17 feet instead of the standard 20 feet or more.

·
Once rezoned for 18 units, the property could be sold and a new owner can come up with their own building design.  There is no guarantee that the design shown by D&S Development will be what is finally built.

The group is making several counter proposals:

·
Limit height to 35 feet above street grade.

·
Require at least 20-foot landscaped set-backs for the sound walls.

·
Sound walls should have an anti-graffiti coating and decorative cap on top.

·
Require a separate guest parking space on the property for each unit.

·
Require 1,000 square feet open land for each unit developed.

Additional requirements and limitations are included in the petition that the Meadow Oaks neighbors are circulating which they plan to present to the City Planning Department.  Neighbors interested in seeing what that petition says may find it on the Meadow Oaks website which is http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/rsvill/monac/.  Click on the heading “Community Pages” and then click on the sub-heading of “Zoning Issues.”  You will find the petition there.  Contact Shirley Brown at (916) 955-1909 or e-mail “dancinfun@comcast.net” if you can’t access the petition.  She will see that you get a copy.

Neighbor Ads:

Need a babysitter?  I am 15 and certified.  I love kids.  Call Amber at 784-0460.

Affordable Tennis Lessons, young or old.  Fun & exercise.  Call Diane at 784-0460.

Newsletter Delivery:  We are looking for a neighbor to deliver the Maidu newsletter to the 25 businesses in Rocky Ridge Town Center once a month.  The 25 newsletters will be delivered to you.  Please contact Jim Kidd if you are interested at 784-7024 or jckidd@hotmail.com.

